
Jeanne Jugan Residence 
2999 Schurz Ave 
Bronx, NY 10465 

 

 

 January 29, 2022 

Dear Family Member, 

 We are happy to tell you that we have not had any positive cases of Covid-19 among the Residents this week. 

Unfortunately, another staff member tested positive and has been furloughed. Luckily, no residents were exposed to 

this individual.  As mentioned in our last letter the National Guard has provided three soldiers to help out with staff 

shortage. They have been trained and have been a tremendous help so far. 

 Thank you for your understanding in helping us meet the State Health Department regulations for Resident 

Visitations. We appreciate your cooperation and understanding. Meeting these requirements is always a challenge but 

knowing that they help protect our Residents makes it easier to do what is necessary to keep them safe. 

Statistics seem to indicate that the Omicron variant is starting to disappear and we are looking forward to the 

day when we can again open our doors to our friends and volunteers.  

 Hope everyone is staying indoors and safe from this treacherous snowstorm. God bless and have a great 

weekend. 

 

Sincerely, 

Sr. Gertrude Mary 

Sr. Gertrude Mary lsp 


